
Changing Room Policy
Stourport Tennis & Squash Club strive to ensure that all children and vulnerable adults
are safeguarded from abuse and harm. However, it remains the parents’ and/or carers’
responsibility to decide whether it is safe and appropriate to allow their unaccompanied
child or children to use the Club changing facilities, taking account of their child’s general
development and maturity, their awareness of the potential risks, and that the Club is
unable to provide supervision of such facilities.

We are also mindful that adult members need to change or shower without feeling
uncomfortable or vulnerable in any way. The Club has agreed the following policy for use
of our changing rooms.

1. There are gender specific changing rooms available.

2. The changing rooms are predominantly for the use of adults. Squash and tennis
juniors under the age of 18 should, whenever possible, come to the club ready
changed to play. They should use the Disabled/junior toilet near the entrance to the
bar so avoiding the need to go into changing rooms.

The only exceptions to this are:

(i) When a parent/carer and child of the same sex are both changing at the same
time to play;

(ii) When a parent/carer needs to assist a child to change, but also has a younger
child or children to consider, so the parent/carer takes the family group into the changing
rooms (but see paragraph 3 below);

(iii) When parents of children playing for senior teams of either club have given their
written consent to the relevant captain or team organiser of such team for their child to
use the appropriate changing room when in the company of a responsible adult the
child’s parents nominate in that written consent to act in loco parentis;

(iv) When the Safeguarding Team from time to time allow specific junior priority to
reflect activities of the Clubs any such permanent determination being set out in an
addendum to this Policy.



The Clubs are unable to provide any supervision for children using the changing
room facilities. All children of primary school age must be accompanied by their parent
or carer, and the strong recommendation is that all older juniors using such facilities are
also in the care of their parent or carer, or, by agreement with the parent, a responsible
adult nominated by such parent to act in loco parentis.

A “carer” means a person over 18 notified in writing by the parents to the Club to act in
that role as regards a named individual or individuals.

3. Whilst it is sometimes necessary for babies or very young children to be with a
parent or carer using the changing rooms, no child over the age of 6 years should be
taken into the changing rooms of the opposite gender. The permitted use of the changing
rooms by children under this provision envisages such use being for the minimum period
of time.

4. Mobile phone cameras or other cameras or other recording devices must not be
used in changing rooms.

5. No adult member will place pressure of any kind on a junior member to change at
the Club.

6. The changing rooms are for use for changing and showering only and in no event
shall they be used to consume food or drink.

To report any concerns regarding the use of changing facilities at the Club please contact:

Tennis Welfare Officer, Laurence Speller:

07878 443342  |  laurencespeller@hotmail.com and

Squash Safeguarding Officer, Jonathan Salter:

07743 391243  |  kangaa2000@yahoo.com


